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September 26, 2024 

 

James E. Deacon, Solid Waste Coordinator 

Morris County Utilities Coordinator 

370 Richard Mine Road 

Wharton, NJ 07885 

 

Dear Mr. Deacon: 

 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management, Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing is in receipt of a proposed 

amendment to the Morris County Solid Waste Management Plan (Plan) dated August 30, 2024. 

This amendment proposes plan inclusion of a composting operation at Northeast Products, LLC, 

Class B Recycling Facility, which would in turn update the facility to a Class B/C. This proposed 

operation proposes to compost leaves at the site and use its composting product to enhance the soil 

byproduct of the Class B operations. The amendment also proposes to include a modification of 

the Block and Lot designations of the facility from Block 8901, Lots 2 & 2.01 to Block 8901, Lot 

2.01 & 2.02 and Block 870, Lot 1 at 1405 Route 46 West in the Township of Roxbury. 

 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, the inclusion of a modification of an existing facility in the 

Morris County Solid Waste Management Plan, including acceptance of additional waste types and 

on-site operational changes, may be achieved through an administrative action. Pursuant to 

N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the inclusion of modified block and lot designations for an existing 

facility in the Morris County Solid Waste Management Plan can be accomplished via 

administration action. Therefore, the County Plan amendment is hereby approved as an 

Administrative Action pursuant to N.J.A.C 7:26-6.11. 

 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief 

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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